[image: image1.png]ANC 6A Treasurer's Report

November 2006

Period Covered: 110106 - 11/20/06
Checking Account:
Balance Forvarded s 1358776
Receipts:

District Allotments 3rd Quarter Allotment s 579443

Interest Income s -

Transfers from Saving Account s

Total Receipts. $ 5,704.43
Total Funds Available s 19,382.19
Disbursements:

Nicholas Alberti (Postage) CK #1289 s 27.90

Roberta Weiner ( Oct. Minutes) CK #1290 s 130.00

Kinko's Inc. CK #1291 s 20002

Total Disbursements. s 36762
Ending Balance B 19,01437

Savings Account:

Balance Forwarded H 4,161.51
Receipts:

Interes! 10/31/08 3 141

Transfers from Checking Account $ -

Total Receipts. S 141
Total Funds Available $ 4,162.92
Disbursements:

Total Disbursements s -

Ending Balance s 416292
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District of Columbia Government

Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Agenda for December 14, 2006


7:00 pm 
Call to order, adopt agenda and approve previous meeting’s minutes.


Community Comments (2 minutes each)

7:10
Community Presentation:  Mayor-elect Adrian Fenty

1. H Street NE Issues:

a. Support for singles sales of liquor moratorium

b. Support to purchase of street cars

c. Support to eliminate amplified speech

2. Department of Consumer and Regulatory Affairs:

a. Solutions on deficiency in enforcement.

b. Solutions on failure to correctly apply zoning regulations

c. Solutions to correct inability to adequately police and enforce illegal construction

3. Charter schools in residential zoned districts

a. Views on AppleTree development

b. Support for enforcing recent zoning text amendment

4. Public Safety

a. Support for continued use of CCTV

b. Support for Near North East MPD substation

c. Views on community policing

5. Public Schools

a. Views on Board of Education elimination

b. Views on infrastructure consolidation and modernization

8:00
Officer Reports:


Chair (2 minutes)



Vice-Chair (2 minutes)



Secretary (2 minutes)



Treasurer (2 minutes)

1. Approve treasurer’s report and previous month’s disbursements.

2. Approve monthly photocopying expenses.

8:05
Standing Committee Reports:


Alcohol Beverage Licensing (5 minutes) – starts on page 15
1. Twelve Restaurant & Lounge (1125 H Street, NE).  Recommendation: Pursue a voluntary agreement with stipulations regarding mitigation of roof-top sound.  

2. Updates: (1) H Street Moratorium Hearing; (2) Viggy’s Protest November 15, 2006 Protest Hearing; and (3) signed voluntary agreements - Liquid, SOVA and NAPA.
3. Phish Tea ABRA Violations.  Recommendation:  Approve meeting between ABL committee and representatives of Phish Tea to discuss recent problems, the status of license and current voluntary agreement with the ANC.
4. December meeting: Cancelled.  Next meeting – January 16, 2007.
5. Accept Committee Report.



Economic Development and Zoning (10 minutes) ) – starts on page 18
1. 631 10th Street NE.  Recommendations: First, ANC send a letter to DCRA regarding resident's concerns that 631 11th St NE is being used as a Community Based Residential Facility and to request clarification as to the property's proper classification under DC Zoning Code.  Second, the ANC send a letter to DCRA not to issue a Certificate of Occupancy for a rooming house or a Community Based Residential Facility.

2. 601 – 645 H Street, NE (BZA 17521). Update.

3. December meeting date change: December 28, 2006 (last Thursday).

4. Accept Committee Report.



Community Outreach (5 minutes) – starts on page 26
1. Commission Advertising.  Recommendation: Approve funding to continue advertising in Voice of the Hill ($1,989 for 12 issues) and The Hill Rag ($4,440, less discount* for 12 issues) and that the COC may design the updated ad.

2. Fagon Advertising.  Recommendation:  Approve a ¼ page advertisement in the Fagon Guide ($470*) and that the COC be authorized to produce the ad if the deadline won’t permit the ANC to review it at their January meeting.
3. Recruitment Advertisement.  Recommendation:  Do not approve “recruitment” ad. 
4. DC Marathon.  Recommendation:  Send a letter in support of the street closing for the DC Marathon and invite Greater Washington Sports Alliance (GWSA) to make a brief presentation at a future ANC 6A meeting.

5. December meeting – December 18, 2006 (normal meeting time)
6. Accept Committee Report.



Public Safety (10 minutes) – starts on page 28
1. Crime Emergency Legislation and CCTV.  Recommendation: ANC send a letter to the Council recommending an additional year to evaluate the effectiveness of CCTV.

2. Release of Crime Statistics.  Recommendation:  ANC send letter to change operational procedure and policy relating to the release of crime statistics.  

3. Maury Elementary School Fence.  Recommendation: ANC send a follow-up letter.
4. Membership.  Recommendation: Change Commissioner Marshall to ex-officio member to protect committee quorum.

5. December meeting – December 20, 2006 (normal meeting time)
6. Accept Committee Report.



Schools Committee - No recommendations.



Transportation Committee (10 minutes) – starts on page 33
1. Committee update.

2. December meeting date change: December 18, 2006 (third Monday)

3. Accept Committee Report.

8:45
Unfinished Business - None

8:45
New Business

1. Crime Summit.  Approve funding for a full page advertisement in the VOTH (NTE $1,000) for the Crime Summit in February 2007 (date TBD).

8:50
Single Member District reports (2 minutes each)

8:55 
Community comments – Round 2 (if time permits)

9:00
Adjourn
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m.

Present: Commissioners Alberti, Beatty, Borbely, Fengler, Mack, and Marshall. 

 1. Approval of agenda

The agenda, as amended, was adopted without objection.

 2. Minutes

The minutes for the October meeting were adopted without objection

 3. Single Member District Reports
Mr. Marshall reported that he held his last SMD meeting before the election, and had City Council candidates and Lisa Raymond, candidate for School Board to speak.

Mr. Borbely reported that brick sidewalks were being installed on 13th Street NE, and introduced the new ANC Commissioner for his SMD, Bill Schultheiss

Mr. Alberti reported that there will be a tree planting in his SMD on November 15th.

Ms. Beatty reported that work is actually progressing well on Lovejoy Park.

Ms. Mack reported that there was a gas leak on 8th Street and Gales Place that is being repaired.

 4. Officers’ Reports
Chair
Mr. Fengler reported that Mayor-elect Fenty will be attending the ANC’s November meeting, and suggested as a process that the Commissioners select three to six topics on which to question him.  

Ms. Beatty suggested the singles moratorium, since he has had experience implementing one in his Ward.

Mr. Marshall suggested public safety and the use of cameras on the north side of H Street.

Mr. Borbely suggested school plans

Mr. Alberti suggested H Street issues, such as challenges to the zoning overlay and enforcement of the overlay.

Mr. Fengler suggested streetcars.

Ms. Mack suggested stipends for ANC Commissioners.

Mr. Fengler responded that Federal employees can’t accept stipends, and said he was queasy about anything so directly concerned with the ANCs themselves.  Ms. Beatty said she agreed, and the time should be spent on issues of importance to the community.

Motion: Mr. Fengler moved that the ANC develop questions for Mayor-elect Fenty on the issues of single sales, public safety, plans on school and issues on the H Street Overlay.  It was seconded by Mr. Alberti.

Mr. Borbely said the school issues should be specific to the 6A area.  Mr. Alberti said the public safety issues are specific to H Street.  Mr. Fengler said the questions should be sent to him within two weeks.  The motion passed without objection.

Mr. Fengler announced that the key for the ANC mailbox had been transferred from Ms. Mack to Mr. Alberti.

Secretary
Mr. Borbely raised the status of the by-laws changes that were proposed by Mr. Ibangha, and it was agreed that the motion raised at the October meeting to accept certain amendments had been withdrawn, and the other amendment that had been raised, about a two-thirds vote being needed for a by-laws change, was put aside. Mr. Borbely asked whether there were any objections to accepting the bylaws amendments raised at the last meeting.  Ms. Mack said that a motion was not needed if it was in the minutes. Mr. Fengler agreed.

Treasurer
Mr. Alberti presented the Treasurer’s Report. The report shows that the opening checking account balance was $13,384.79, and that the savings account balance was $4,160.14.  There was an interest payment to the saving account of $1.37.  There were disbursements of $125.50 to Roberta Weiner for transcription of minutes (Check #1288); and $122.03 to Kinko’s for copying (Check #1287), leaving a balance of $13,587.26 in the checking account, and $4,161.51 in the savings account.  Motion:  Mr. Alberti moved to approve the Treasurer’s Report.  It was seconded by Mr. Fengler and approved without objection.  

Motion: Mr. Alberti moved that $600 be approved for copying for ANC materials, and that up to $60 be approved for copying each Committee’s materials and each SMD’s materials for the next month.  The motion was accepted without objection.

Mr. Alberti noted that the Kinko’s bill had been paid from a December 2004 credit of $2,770, which has now been used up, and provided a chart of how it had been spent.

Motion: Mr. Alberti moved acceptance of the 2006-2007 budget.  He said the Auditor requires a budget in January.  He pointed out that there had been five District allotments in FY 06, and he based the projected FY 07 balance of $46,719.40 on that number.  There were no comments, and the budget passed without objection.

Motion: Mr. Alberti moved approval of the Quarterly Report for the 4th Quarter of FY 06.  The summaries are included in the packet, and in the future they will be prepared in detail.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Marshall.  Mr. Alberti says he has the receipts and everything will be put on the website.  He said that the Auditor will accept a PDF of the information on the website.  The motion passed without objection.

Motion: Mr. Alberti moved that up to $3500 be allocated for monthly ads in the Hill Rag; and up to $2500 be allocated for monthly ads in the Voice of the Hill.  The motion was accepted without objection.

 5. Committee Reports
Alcoholic Beverage and Licensing Committee
Viggy’s Liquor

Ms. Beatty reported that Viggy’s Liquor Store has asked for more time to review the proposed voluntary agreement, and that they will meet with Ms. Beatty before their scheduled hearing on November 15th.  The issue is the sale of singles.

Liquid

She reported that Liquid, a new establishment at 914 H Street NE has signed a voluntary agreement with small changes.  Ms. Beatty will speak with them about that and get a new signed copy, which will be turned over to Mr. Fengler.

Napa Valley Caterers

Napa Valley Caterers, which has been located at 1015 H Street for six years, has decided to open a restaurant at that site and has applied for a CR license.  It will be a restaurant without entertainment that will serve California style food.  She said there was a question of their signing a voluntary agreement and then backing out.  Mr. Borbely suggested that something be added to the agreement that says that if it’s not signed in good faith then ANC support can be withdrawn. Motion:  Mr. Alberti moved that Ms. Beatty be authorized to protest the license for Napa Valley Catering is a voluntary agreement is not signed by the end of the protest period.  It was accepted without objection.

R & B Coffee
R & B Coffee is under new management and intends to add a wine bar on the second floor.  They have already signed a voluntary agreement. Motion: Ms. Beatty moved that the ANC not protest the application for a license of R & B Coffee.  It was approved without objection.

Motion: Ms, Beatty moved acceptance of her committee report, which was accepted without objection.

Economic Development and Zoning

601-635 H Street NE

Mr. Fengler said that the project, which is located in ANC 6A’s area, will have a hearing at the Board of Zoning Adjustment on November 21st, and will be open for comments from other interested community organizations.  The ANC has given authority to Drew Ronenberg to participate in this issue.  The problem is that this is the first case to test the H Street Zoning Overlay.  The project has gone through many changes since it first became public, and the time is now to make a decision about it.  The Zoning Overlay says that buildings can be no taller than eight stories, but Drew suggests that the ANC support their going to nine stories in exchange for many other modifications the developers have made to overcome objections to massing and height problems in other parts of the project.  The project is located across from H Street Storage, which is a tall building, and the first two stories of the building are retail and offices.

Rich Luna said there is a general sense among the committee that there is a strong desire to maintain the regulations in the Zoning Overlay, while not losing the progress that has been made in negotiations with the community.  Mr. Marshall asked about ANC 6C’s involvement, and Mr. Fengler responded that 6A is the adjoining ANC and is exercising its voice as a citizen group to comment on the project. He pointed out that ANC 6A does not have great weight on the issue. He also said that ANC 6C did not invite 6A’s participation.

Kyrus Freeman, an attorney for the project with Holland & Knight said that they have been working with several community groups who disagreed with the developer on the height.  ANC 6C voted to continue working with the community to achieve consensus on the development.  He spoke about the garage entrance, which will be on H Street, closer to 7th Street because DDOT requires 60 feet between the crosswalk and a curb cut.  Mr. Fengler pointed out that because it is a superblock, it will create another crosswalk.  Motion:  Mr. Fengler moved that ANC 6A continue to oppose the variances requested by the developer, but authorize Drew Ronenberg to drop the opposition and support the project if conditions are met that allow the community to support it.  It was seconded by Ms. Beatty.

Mr. Fengler said that the hearing is on November 21st, and this is asking Drew to negotiate on behalf of the ANC, and 2/the negotiations with DDOT fit into the ANC’s goals of making Mr. Marshall reiterated his concerns about 6A being part of the negotiations.  Mr. Freeman responded that they are trying to engage everyone in the negotiations—Capitol Hill Restoration Society, Near Northeast Coalition Against Crime and Drugs, Stanton Park Neighborhood Association, and the 6th and H Neighbors Association, a new group of neighbors of the project, and it is becoming a better project because of it.  Mr. Fengler said he is comfortable negotiating on the project because of the years that went into negotiating the Overlay, and this is the first case to be tested on the H Street design guidelines. Mr. Alberti said he was willing to consider allowing the curb cut, the parking entrance and the nine stories in exchange for adherence on everything else.  The motion was approved without objection.

819 7th Street NE
This is an issue where Pilgrim Baptist Church was granted a building permit to build a parking lot on what is currently a vacant lot.  There is a question of whether the Zoning Administrator erred in issuing the permit, as this lot is not on the same lot as the building it is intended to serve.  The Economic Development Committee recommends that the ANC oppose the permit and appeal the Zoning Administrator’s decision to grant the permit. 

Mr. Marshall said that he opposes the permit because it already is a parking lot, and what they want to do is pave it and draw some lines.  He said that t the community supports it.  Mr. Fengler said that the lot can’t be “grandfathered” because a church, as a matter of right, is not allowed to do a parking lot.  Rich Luna agreed, saying that the lot is separated from the Church and should not been granted as a matter of right.  Mr. Marshall reiterated that nothing is being built.  Vanessa Ruffin said that essentially the ANC is supporting the granting of a special variance to get it done because it’s not matter of right, and a special exception is the only way to get a lot an area not directly adjacent to the church.

Stephanie Nixon said that the lot will not be gravel because gravel is not allowed, and paving is considered structure and requires a permit.  Elizabeth Nelson said that the law should be applied consistently, and Mr. Fengler reiterated that the Zoning Administrator erred in issuing the permit.  Mr. Alberti said it’s about following the law and that the community can be heard from.  Ms. Mack said that if they go for a variance, it will protect the church.

The motion failed by a vote of 2-2.

Committee Membership
Motion: Mr. Fengler moved that David Holmes and Queen Lacey be approved for membership on the Economic Development Committee.  They were accepted without objection.

Motion: Mr. Fengler moved that the report of the Economic Development and Zoning Committee be accepted.  It was accepted without objection.
Community Outreach

Motion: Mr. Fengler moved that the ANC accept the Committee’s recommendation to provide a grant of $50 to the PTSA at Maury Elementary School for the purchase of a template for a PTSA website.  It was seconded by Mr. Borbely, and passed without objection.

Motion: Mr. Fengler moved that the Community Outreach Committee report be accepted.  It was accepted without objection.

Public Safety Committee

Motion:  Committee Chair Stephanie Nixon reported that she had received information on the number of hours MPD officers used for papering perpetrators in court, using comp time for that purpose.  The issue is creating a more efficient system for papering.  Motion: Mr. Fengler moved to accept the recommendation of the Public Safety Committee to send a letter requesting overtime and comp time figures for 2004 and 2005, in both hours and dollars, for MPD officers involved in papering activities.  It was seconded by Ms. Beatty.  Ms. Mack asked whether the figures they had already received were for 6A, and was told they were citywide, but that it can be broken out by PSA by asking for rosters.  They have been told to make it more efficient, and have not yet done so.  The motion passed 5-1 with Ms. Mack voting in opposition.

Motion:  Mr. Fengler moved, on behalf of the Public Safety Committee, that the ANC approve the sending of a thank you letter to Lt. Falwell for his help in explaining pending legislation on the use of fireworks.  It was accepted without objection.

Motion: Mr. Alberti moved that, on behalf of the Public Safety Committee, a letter be sent to WASA and the Fire/EMS Department asking them to coordinate their inspections of fire hydrants, and share information of the working status of hydrants with the ANCs, and consider out of service signage for hydrants not working.  The resolution passed without objection,

Motion: Mr. Fengler moved that the Public Safety Committee report be accepted.  It was accepted without objection

Transportation Committee

Motion: Mr. Fengler, on behalf of the Transportation Committee, moved acceptance of the resignation of Ken Granata, and the appointment of Bill Schultheiss and Sean Lovett as members of the Committee.  They were approved without objection.

Committee chair Omar Mahmoud asked for ANC approval for a letter to DDOT project coordinator for H Street Karina Ricks stating ANC 6A’s position on the upcoming construction about to begin. He mentioned the committees concerns with the planned temporary meters, and also focused on construction worker’s parking, the longer daily construction periods and to protect the surrounding community during construction.  Motion: Mr. Fengler moved to accept the Committee’s recommendation to send a letter to Karina Ricks.  It was seconded by Mr. Alberti and passed without objection.

Mr. Fengler urged the Commissioners to read the report of the Transportation Committee to understand what is facing the community in terms of the construction work.  He pointed out such issues as whether to do it in longer or shorter physical segments, and whether to start at Union Station or Hechinger Mall.  If they start in the Spring, it will be construction on top of construction on the west end of the street, but if they start on Benning Road, the heavy construction will be done by the time they reach the other end.

Motion: Mr. Fengler moved to accept the Transportation Committee report.  It was accepted without objection.

The meeting adjourned at 8:25 pm.

December 4, 2006

Board of Zoning Adjustment

441 4th St, NW, Suite 210

Washington, DC 20001

RE:  BZA Appeal # 17532 – ANC letter to support Zoning Administrator’s decision 

Dear Board Members, 

Reference our letter dated November 3, 2006, where our Commission states that  SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1at our regularly scheduled and properly noticed meeting of September 14, 2006, we voted unanimously to support the April 27, 2006, Zoning Administrator’s decision to require a special exception for the planned development of a charter school at 138 12th Street NE.   That letter is provided for your review at attachment #1.

At our September meeting, we had seven Commissioners present, which constituted 100% of the Commission as Commissioner Cody Rice resigned from the Commission in September of this year.  In accordance with District of Columbia law, that seat will remain vacant until the Commissioner-elect is sworn in for the next term that starts in January 2007.  

Again to state for the record, with a quorum present, seven of seven Commissioners voted to support the Zoning Administrator’s decision to require a special exception for the planned development of a charter school at 138 12th Street NE at the publicly conducted September 14, 2006, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A.  That vote is recorded in our minutes on page 7, at the bottom of the page.  The minutes are provided at attachment #2.

On behalf of the Commission,

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

November 21, 2006

Chairman Geoffrey Griffis

District of Columbia

Board of Zoning Adjustment

441 4th St. NW, Suite 210

Washington, DC  20001

Re: Letter to Authorize ANC 6A Representation for BZA #17521

Chairman Griffis:

At our regularly scheduled and properly noticed monthly meeting on November 9, 2006, our Commission voted unanimously to designate Dr. Terres Andrew (Drew) Ronneberg to represent our Commission regarding Board of Zoning Adjustment (BZA) case #17521, which deals with the property located 601-645 H Street NE.

Furthermore, our Commission has provided Dr. Ronneberg the authority to enter into agreements on behalf of our Commission with the applicant, 601-645 H Street Ventures LLC, regarding all points and issues of the application.  

On behalf of the Commission,

Joseph Fengler, Chair

Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

November 28, 2006

Mr. Jerry N. Johnson, General Manager

DC Water and Sewer Authority (WASA)

5000 Overlook Avenue, SW
Washington, DC 20032

Mr. Adrian H Thompson, Chief

DC Fire and Emergency Medical Services
1923 Vermont Avenue, NW, Suite 102
Washington, DC 20001
Dear Mr. Johnson and Chief Thompson:

At our regularly scheduled meeting on November 9, 2006, with a quorum present, our Commission voted unanimously to request your agencies maximize inspection activities to ensure hydrants are checked for proper functioning and repaired by taking the following actions:

1. Coordinate fire hydrant inspection activities of WASA and Fire/EMS staff;

2. Share information on the working status of hydrants throughout the District;

3. Share inspection plans and results with the ANC6A semi-annually staring in January 2007;

4. Consider adopting out-of-service signage for hydrants that are not working.

These issues came to our attention as a result of a fire that occurred in the 1300 block of Emerald Street NE.  In that situation, the nearest hydrant on Emerald Street was not working, so hoses had to be run from more than one block away.  Fortunately, the extra time needed to take this action did not allow the fire to spread to adjoining homes or cause harm or the loss of life.   However, in following up on this issue, our Public Safety Committee learned through conversations with representatives of your respective agencies that information is not shared between agencies and collaboration does not occur with respect to inspections of fire hydrants.

We respectfully request that that you strongly consider our community’s request.  If you have any questions, please contact ANC 6A Public Safety Committee member, Mark Laisch, at (202) 399-5993.

On behalf of the Commission,

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Cc:
First District Commander Diane Groomes, Metropolitan Police Department

Mr. David Klavitter, PSA 102 Co-Coordinator

November 28, 2006

Loretta A. Braxton, CPA

Cluster Controller, PSJC

300 Indiana Avenue, NW

Suite 4068

Washington, DC 20001

Dear Ms. Braxton:

At our regularly scheduled meeting on November 9, 2006, with a quorum present, our Commission voted unanimously to request the following information as an extension of the information gathered by the ANC6A Public Safety Committee Chair, Dr. Stephanie Nixon regarding compensation hours for court time:

1. Clarify whether all 5,094 names on the list were current officers working for MPD (i.e., did the list include retired officers, Park Police, Capitol Police, etc?);

2. Provide the dollar amounts associated with the compensation time for 2005 and dollar and hour amounts associated with court related compensation time for 2004;

3. Provide dollar and hour amounts associated with court-related compensation time (particularly papering) for 2004 and 2005.

Our Commission has been long concerned with MPD manpower on our streets and with the availability of attorneys in both the Juvenile Division of the Office of the Attorney General and the US District Attorneys Office.  One possible issue that has been brought to the committee is the papering process.  

If you have any questions, please contact Dr. Stephanie Nixon, at (202) 222-8570.

On behalf of the Commission,

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

cc:
Keely Williams

Chief Charles Ramsey

November 28, 2006

Mr. Richard Fleming, Chief

DC Fire and Emergency Medical Services
1923 Vermont Avenue, NW, Suite 102
Washington, DC 20001
Dear Chief Fleming:

At our regularly scheduled meeting on November 9, 2006, with a quorum present, our Commission voted unanimously to send this letter thanking FEMS for Lt. Tony Falwell’s presence at the ANC6A Public Safety Committee meeting on October 18, 2006.

Lt. Falwell went beyond his tour of duty to appear at this meeting and had a slide show prepared for the audience on Firework/Firecracker safety.  He ensured that this committee and the public were provided with a copy of the firework/firecracker code by sending it to Dr. Stephanie Nixon, the Committee Chair.

We appreciate the continued cooperation with FEMS and look forward to continuing such work in the future. 

On behalf of the Commission,

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

cc:
Keely Williams

Chief Charles Ramsey

November 28, 2006

Karina Ricks

Great Streets Project Coordinator

District Department of Transportation 
2000 14th St NW, 7th Floor
Washington, DC 20009

Re: H Street NE Streetscape Construction Recommendations 

Ms. Ricks:

At our regularly scheduled public meeting on November 9, 2006, our Commission voted unanimously to support the following recommendations for DDOT from October 18, 2006, community meeting regarding the planned construction for H Street NE:

1. Provide H Street business owners with a comprehensive plan to alleviate the loss of parking.  This includes identifying alternative parking spaces in nearby vacant lots, underutilized parking lots, Union Station and residential side streets by utilizing temporary multi-space parking meters.  Assuming the plan can be implemented, we would support fewer construction phases in order to complete the overall project in as short a time possible.

2. Research measures included in contracts with construction contractors for the protection of the surrounding community during construction (including, but not limited to, rat abatement measures), and include in its contracts with construction contractors such provisions.

3. Determine if longer daily construction periods (and weekend work) would significantly lessen overall construction time for the project.  Assuming that it will, we would support longer hours in order to complete the overall project in as short a time possible.

4. Include in contracts a provision requiring contractors not utilize H Street parking spaces (including the adjacent streets) reserved for residents and customers of H Street merchants.


We look forward to further discussions with you on these and other implementation issues as the project moves forward.  If you have any questions about this matter, please contact ANC 6A Transportation Committee Chair, Mr. Omar Mahmud at (202) 546-1520.  

On behalf of the Commission,

Joseph Fengler
Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Cc: 
Mohamed Dahir, DDOT
Christopher Delfs, DDOT
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ANC 6A ABL Committee

November 19, 2006

Minutes

Meeting called to order at 7:10 pm.

Committee members present:  Mary Beatty; Tish Olshefski; Michael Herman; 

Committee members absent:  Lyndon Bonaparte; Malcolm Ross

Community members present:  Daniel Singer; Mary Kosinski; Maurice Evans (Aqualink Business Services); Carmen Gibson (1125 H St NE); Bernard Gibson (1125 H St NE); Ram Uppuluri; Anwar Saleem; Sandy Bellamy.

I.

a. Welcome/Introductions - Committee members introduced themselves.  
b. Agenda - Chair Beatty moved to accept the agenda.  No objections.

c. Minutes - Chair Beatty moved to accept minutes of October meeting.  No objections. 

II.  Community Comment

Chair Beatty asked for community comment on any issues not already on the agenda.  

· Next meeting of H Street Main Street December 12 at 6:00 pm.

.

III.  Old Business

A. Viggy’s Liquor Store Renewal Protest.  November 15.  in 6A05.  Hearing on November 15 and still haven’t come to complete agreement on the VA and Viggy’s asked for mediation set by ABRA.  We agreed to that and mediation is set for December 14.   Primary difference is on the sale of singles.  Community adamant about not having singles sold at this location.  

B. Liquid.  914 H Street.  We have a fully signed VA from Liquid which has been submitted to ABRA.

C. SOVA Voluntary Agreement.  We have a fully signed VA from SOVA and that is also submitted to ABRA.

D. 1015 NAPA Voluntary Agreement.  Have gotten VA and need to get it signed by Joe Fengler and submitted to ABRA.

IV.  New Business

1. Liquor License Applications – Twelve Restaurant & Lounge.  Mr. & Ms. Gibson, owners; presentation made by Maurice Evans, business agent.  Mr. & Mrs. Gibson currently own Cluck-U-Chicken. They are proposing to bring more of a spin to the second floor of this property located at the corner of 12th & H.  The entrance is on the 12th street side but with an H street address.  They are applying for a tavern license to cover the 2nd floor, terrace and an outdoor café on 12th street side.  Combined capacity in the mid-300’s.  They anticipate a zoning certificate in a few days and will be applying for a license pre-construction.  Attract a mature crowd, 30/35 plus.  While tavern licenses are not required to provide a full menu, the Gibson’s want to offer a full menu, steaks, crab cakes, fish, chili, burgers, etc.  The restaurant will be open for lunch and also brunch on Sundays (Sunday – Thursday 10 – 2; Friday & Saturday 10 – 3:00).  There will be live entertainment and recorded.  Building permit is ready for filing by December 5
COMMITTEE QUESTIONS:

1. Why pursuing a CT instead of CR if offering a full menu?  Under law 45% of gross receipts must be food for under a CR.  This is hard to do.

2. What business is below?  This is over the check-cashing and over cluck-u-chicken.  

3. How handling the outside space?  They are working with DC planning, transportation, police and utilities. 

4. Concerns rose about the music outside on the street and on a roof terrace.  The Gibson’s are willing to negotiate something into a VA about the sound issues on the roof or the sidewalk café.  (Perhaps no amplified music outside or a sound barrier.)

5. Where is the kitchen?  Kitchen will be in Cluck-U-Chicken.  Fully functional kitchen, preparation at Cluck-U-Chicken.  Heating in 12 with commercial microwaves and steam tables.

COMMUNITY QUESTIONS:

1. Who do the Gibson’s see as their direct competition?  Don’t see any right now.  They plan to cater to a different audience than Mr. Englert’s establishments.  No one else offers a sidewalk or rooftop café.

2. Concerns from community members in attendance about a tavern that serves food vs. a restaurant that also provides liquor.

3. Are you going before the ANC committee as they seek the zoning permits?

4. Concerns rose about parking.

Motion:  Mary Beatty moved that we pursue a Voluntary Agreement with Twelve Restaurant & Lounge with stipulations regarding mitigation of roof-top sound.  Seconded by Michael Herman.  Unanimous.

2.  H Street Moratorium Hearing.  January 17, 2007

Introduced Ram Uppuluri, the attorney working with us on the moratorium hearing.  

Mr. Uppuluri has drafted testimony for Mary Beatty on behalf of the ANC.  That testimony will be slightly different than our written submission.  The submission focused on peace, order and quite and the testimony will go beyond that to address the economic revitalization of the area.  That revitalization has a lot of city support behind it including a resolution adopted by the city council, a zoning overlay adopted by the zoning commission and a $24 M DDOT commitment through Great Streets.  

Mr. Uppuluri will also be assisting with preparation of testimony for some combination of the following:

1. Business community to testify that there is a correlation between the effects of single sales and the attractiveness of the retail objectives.  (Perhaps someone from Great Streets – Derrick Woody, Iris Gales or someone else.)

2. Commander Grooms who will present crime statistics that are alcohol related – vagrancy, arrests for loitering, etc.

3. Our new Ward 6 council member Tommy Wells who has expressed interest (tentative).

4. Church and/or school representative.  Mr. Saleem has offered to work on a representative from a church if we can provide him a list.

To do:

1. Data to prove the vagrancy outcomes that we state.  

2. ANC ask the new Mayor to support our efforts.

3. Documentation (a map perhaps) for the area that we identify as a “portion” under the statute (600 feet from a center point in the 1100 block of H Street).

4. Additional research about Seattle’s downtown moratorium.  We can probably get a local expert who can be “qualified” to report the data from Seattle.

5. An outline of the full presentation with the order of testimony and major points.

Other issues:

1. Within the zone there are 7 affected Class A and Class B licenses.  ABRA MAY say it’s a radius of that stretch (600 feet).

2. We have to find something that demonstrates the impact of SINGLES and not just drinking.  Anything that we say about public drunkenness still needs to tie back to the sale of singles.

3. Suggestion made to ask DC Government to provide technical assistance to help the affected businesses identify other products they can sell that will keep their sales up.  

We do not have a meeting in December but we may need to meet about preparation for the moratorium.

3. Phish Tea ABRA violations.

Commander Grooms sent an email to Stephanie Nixon of the public safety committee and to Joe Fengler regarding gunshots in Phish Teac this past weekend.  Commander Grooms is looking for input from this ANC.  There have been comments made that their license should be suspended because of numerous complaints about noise levels (not based solely on the gunshot incident).  They have a restaurant license and are operating primarily as a tavern, actually much more of a nightclub.  

Mary Beatty moved that we recommend the ANC ask for a meeting between a member(s) of the ABL committee and representatives of Phish Tea to discuss the problems, the status of their license and their current voluntary agreement with the ANC.  Seconded by Tish Olshefski.  Unanimous.
V.  Adjourn.  Move to adjourn 8:45 pm.   Next meeting:  January 16, 2007 at 7:00 pm.

REPORT OF THE ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AND ZONING

COMMITTEE OF ANC 6A 

November 28, 2006 

Present: Commissioners: Gladys Mack

Resident Members: Drew Ronneberg, Jeff Fletcher, Linda Whitted, Rich Luna, Vanessa Ruffin, David Holmes, Queen Laney, Virginia Gaddis.

Drew Ronneberg chaired the meeting. 

Community Comments

None

1015 H St NE

George Velazquez, the proprietor of the 1015 H St NE, was unable to attend the ED&Z meeting and was invited to return to the December meeting.  Anwar Saleem said that Mr. Velazquez was the owner of Napa Valley Caterers and was planning to have a sit-down restaurant at 1015 H St. NE that served “American cuisine with a French Twist” on the 1st two floors and have condos on the 3rd floor.  The construction is expected to be completed in Spring  2007.

Home Again Properties on Wylie St.

Home Again is a program of nuisance property abatement in which a developer applies to redevelop a  bundle of properties.  The properties are supposed to be redeveloped and sold within a year of the issuance of the award. Currently 1215, 1216 and 1217 Wylie St. are a part of a bundle that was awarded to the Allegre group.  Ms. Ruffin expressed concern that the Allegre Group seems to have no prior experience in redeveloping small infill sites like those on Wylie St.  In addition, because building permits have not been issued, it is likely that the 1 year timeline will not be met.  Ms. Ruffin also said that a previous bundle of properties on Wylie St. wasn't redeveloped and that the residents thought that Home Again projects on Wylie St. were more of a hindrance to needed development than a force for positive change.  Ms. Ruffin also emphasized that a experienced developer will be needed to redevelop these properties because of the small size of the lots and the designs of the extant buildings.

631 10th St. NE

Residents of 600 block of 10th Street expressed concern that the property is being used as a Community Based Residential Facility for people with mental illnesses without a valid Certificate of Occupancy (C of O).  The house currently has a Certificate of Occupancy for a single family home.  The property was occupied by a family up until 6 months ago but was sold to a new owner. It has recently been occupied by 4-6 people who appeared to have mental health issues.  DCRA fined the owner for operating a rooming house without a valid C of O, and the owner is currently in the process of applying for a Certificate of Occupancy for a rooming house. Michael Kuiken, who lives on the 600 block of 10th St, testified that residents thought mental heath services were being provided to the residents on a regular basis and that a person worked part time at the home and managing the facility.  He also said that DC and Federal Government vehicles came to the house on a regular basis to provide mental health services.  Neighbors had numerous complaints against residents in the house including: public drinking, accosting neighbors to demand money and cigarettes, domestic violence, an incident where a bottle was thrown through the front window of the house, and residents banging on the door at 3am claiming that they would be in trouble for violated an 11 pm curfew.  The neighbors asked that the ANC write a letter to DCRA to inform them that the home was being used as a community based residential facility and should not be issued a Certificate of Occupancy for a boarding house.

Recommendation: The committee voted unanimously to recommend that the ANC write a letter to DCRA to inform the Agency of resident's concerns that 631 11th St NE was being used as a Community Based Residential Facility for the mentally ill and ask DCRA to investigate the property's proper classification under DC Zoning Code.  In the meantime, the ANC should urge DCRA not to issue a Certificate of Occupancy for a rooming house.  See page 21 for text of letter.
BZA 17521 (601-645 H Street NE)

Drew Ronneberg gave the community an update about the current status of the proposed development at 601-645 H St. NE. The following is a abbreviated summary of the results of the negotiations that was posted to the ANC 6A listserve.

We had final negotiations on Thursday (Nov 16) with the 600H developer and have reached agreement with the applicant. ANC 6A's interest in this case has alway been to set a strong precedent for the design guidelines because we believe their application will bring better and more architecturally consistent development to the Corridor. Design guidelines were never been part of the Zoning Regulations until the H Street Zoning Overlay and this case is the first time the guidelines were tested. The developer's initial position was that they only had to comply with the intent of the guidelines, which was interpreted as "maximum architectural freedom".  This interpretation basically meant that the guidelines did not need to be followed, an attitude which was very evident in the first 2 generations of the renderings. But because we fought so hard, they finally acceded on this issue, and the design guidelines will be a real force in this development and future developments on H Street.

The agreement, which included ANC 6A, ANC 6C, SPNA, CHRS and the 6th
and H Neighborhood Association was to the following:

1) The new building will be 9 stories instead of 8
2) The 9th floor of the 35 foot extension into the C-2-A lot will be removed
3) The developer will address how they comply with each point of the design guidelines. It is our understanding that they now fully comply with the architectural standards and all development guidelines except the 8 story height and the 0 foot side setbacks in the C-2-A lot.
4) The 6000 foot lot size which triggers a design guideline special exception will not be decided by the BZA until late January.

The building IS more massive that we believe is appropriate for H Street, but because of the C-2-C zone, we had almost no hope of reducing the height of the building below 8 stories.

The reasons we essentially traded massing for design comes down to strategy. We were pretty sure that BZA would have granted much of the requested relief (special exception and variances to the lot occupancy) to the developer so the final massing would have been close to the requested massing.  In addition, the OP report came out in favor of the 9 stories, so we were unsure how the BZA would have ruled on the issue of height.  We could have chosen to spend all our capital trying to remove the 9th floor, but instead we decided to spend out capital a different way -- establishing a strong precedent for the application of the Design Guidelines to future large lot developments on H Street.  Because the developer has agreed to comply with all but 2 of the guidelines, it will give the guidelines REAL teeth in future large lot redevelopments on H Street and specifically those in ANC 6A.  We are also confident that the 2 exceptions (9 stories and 10 foot side setbacks in the C-2-A portion of the lot) are unique for the lot in question (C-2-C zoning and a strange lot shape where it is better to apply rear setback standards to the side setbacks of the C-2-A lot) so that they cannot be used by developers to justify why the design guidelines shouldn't be applied in future cases.

We also got something else. The developer will make a motion to the BZA to rule on all the zoning relief except the special exception to the 6000 foot lot size (this special exception triggers the design guidelines) which it will ask the ruling to be postponed until after the January 2007 ANC meetings. In the meantime, we will have 2 months to work with the developers to make further refinements to the design to the building. This will be unprecedented community involvement in the design, which will hopefully result in a building worth looking at (even though it is bigger than we like).

Ongoing negotiations are being conducted between the developer and representatives of each community group in improve the design of the facade.  See page 22 for complete up-to-date summary of BZA 17521 (601-645 H Street NE).
Next meeting

The next meeting of the ED&Z committee is scheduled for December 26th, which is the day after Christmas.  It was recommended that the meeting be held on December 28th.

Recommendation: The committee unanimously recommends holding the next Economic Development and Zoning Committee Meeting on Thursday, December 28th.

Next Scheduled ED&Z Committee Meeting: 

Thursday, December 28, 2006 

7-9 PM 

900 G Street, NE 

Community Room of the Capitol Hill
DRAFT LETTER for 631 10th Street, NE
Dear Mr. Cannavan,


ANC 6A requests that DCRA investigate the property at 631 10th St. NE to determine whether it is  being used as a Community Based Residential Facility for people with mental illnesses without a valid Certificate of Occupancy (C of O) or the appropriate business license. 

According to DCRA, the house currently has a Certificate of Occupancy for a single family home.  The property was occupied by a family up until approximately 6 months ago but was sold to a new owner. It has recently been occupied by as many as six people -- all of whom appear to be suffering from varying degrees of destructive mental health illnesses.  In addition, the residents of the facility appear to be transient. According to, DCRA, the current owner was fined for operating a rooming house without a valid C of O, and the owner is currently in the process of applying for a Certificate of Occupancy for a rooming house.

Mr. Michael Kuiken, who lives on the 600 block of 10th St, testified on behalf of several neighbors that residents witnessed mental heath services being provided to the residents twice a day and that DC and Federal Government vehicles visit the house on a regular basis. In addition, a person in the capacity of a facility manager visits the property on an infrequent basis -- usually in response to police responses.
Neighbors had numerous complaints against residents in the house including: public drinking, and accosting neighbors to demand money, cigarettes, and alcohol.  In addition, there have been reports of domestic violence, including an incident where a bottle was thrown through the front window of the house, and numerous occurrences of residents banging on the door in the middle of the night claiming that they would be in trouble for violated an 11 pm curfew. 

The ANC recognizes the sensitivity of this particular block for several reasons, including 1) Sherwood Recreation Center is located across the street from the aforementioned house, 2) a House of Ruth women's shelter is located at the bottom of the block (this facility also has a long history of problems), 3) an DC Public School for children with special education needs is located at the top of the block, and 4) a United Way group home is located less than a block away.  We ask that DCRA investigate this property and respond to the ANC with answers to the following questions:

1) Are the residents receiving mental health services at the facility or being transported to another facility to receive these services?

2) Do the type of residents and the services provided at the property meet the definition of  a residential facility which the DC zoning code defines as a facility “for persons who have a common need for treatment, rehabilitation, assistance, or supervision in their daily living”?  If DCRA believes that the facility does not meet this definition, what is the factual basis for this decision?

3) Is the owner licensed to provide mental health services or operate a facility for people with mental illness?

4) Does the owner have a proper business license?

5) What is the average length of time does a resident stay at the facility?

ANC 6A believes that if DCRA rules that the facility is a boarding house, it is NOT permitted as a matter of right because of the transient nature of the residents.  According to Section 330.6 of the zoning code, a rooming house is only permitted as a matter of right in a R-4 zone when “Accommodations are not provided to transient guest who stay ninety (90) days or less at the premises.”  

On the other hand, if DCRA rules that the facility is a community based residential facility, it is also not permitted as a matter of right because another Community Based Residential Facility (the House of Ruth at the corner of 10th and G St NE) exists on the same square.  Section 335.2 of the zoning code states that “There shall be no other property containing a community-based residential facility for seven (7) or more persons in the same square.”

We look forward to your prompt response.

601 – 645 H Street, NE (BZA 17521). Update 

Community Recommendation #1 (sent Friday, December 1, 2006)
Mr. Carter, Mr. Elam and Mr. Glascow,

Our design group has reached consensus on the following ideas.  We are still actively discussing other recommendations that I will be able to send next week.  We are looking forward to meeting with Mr. Carter on Dec 10th and appreciate the consideration that you have given the community in this process.

The recommendations are as follows:

1) We feel that the ground floor arcade should be eliminated in favor of a traditional retail frontage on the sidewalk.  We understand that the arcade was created in order to provide additional sidewalk seating, but are worried that it will make it more difficult for the retail establishments because it will reduce their visibility from the sidewalk.  The community also has concerns that an arcade could attract loitering and other activities that would reduce the pedestrian friendliness of H Street and reduce potential tenants interest in the building.

2) The community recommends that the restaurant be relocated to the corner of 6th and H so that sidewalk seating could be provided on the 6th Street sidewalk. The 6th and H corner would have the afternoon/evening sun.

3) Members of the group contacted individuals with extensive experience in the restaurant industry who thought that it would be difficult to have a viable restaurant space where the depth of the space was 30 feet.  These restaurateurs thought that it would take a minimum of 60 feet to make a restaurant space viable.   We understand that you would need to rearrange some of the office space on the ground floor to accommodate this recommendation.

3) From the current set of rendering there is a 4-5 foot gap between the new building and the 6th and H office tower.  We suggest that this gap be eliminated and the new building be flush with the existing tower.  The reason for this is 2 fold.  The first is because there are concerns that this space would invite problems with people using this space to sleep, urinate or sell/use illegal drugs.  Also it appears to be a non-conforming court under zoning regulations which would likely require a variance.  In addition, the design guidelines call for 0' side setbacks (I think it was for this situation that the design guidelines had in mind).

4)  The community recommends that the point be removed on the left side of the new building and that the parapet in the alternative rendering be used.  The concern is that although it is similar to existing motifs on the Hill, it is on a much larger scale that would look out of place.

5)  The current facade has a large number of sizes shapes and depths of openings (windows and interior balconies). This is a "busier" style than is found in surrounding architecture and for this reason the community recommends that fewer elements be used to give the facade a regular rhythm that helps speak the architectural vocabulary of H Street. There are several examples in the city that have been very successful with using a number of regular repeating elements including the Ellington on U St and the new building being constructed at 14th and Park.

6) In addition to the openings, the brick columns have a large number of varying widths.  The community recommends that there be a fewer number of widths to enhance the rhythm of the building.  We also recommend that the width be the same on both sides of an opening to make the opening look like it is framed in the center of two brick columns.

7)  The community also recommends that vertical elements in the top, middle and bottom should repeat for the same number of floors.  For example, the "middle" is floors 3-7 (5 floors).  Both sets of bay windows on the front facade repeat for 5 floors in accordance with this principle.  However the fenestration to the left of the middle bay is different for floors 3, 4, 5 and for floors 6, 7.  We recommend that either the same fenestration for 3, 4, 5 be used on floors 6, 7 or the fenestration used on floors 6, 7 also be used on floors 3, 4, 5.  There are other examples where the vertical elements do not consistently repeat for 2 floors on the bottom, 5 floors in the middle and 2 floors on the top.

8) Finally, the community recommends that there be a clearer distinction between the bottom and middle.  This distinction can be made with a change of materials (i.e. stone on the bottom to brick in the middle).

We are also discussing recommendations related to:

1) The rear facade
2) The bay windows
3) The fenestration, sills & lintels
4) Balconies
5) The use of glass to segment the building.

We can have these recommendations for you next week and think that our conversation with Mr. Carter on Dec 10th will probably provide a better venue to discuss these ideas that email because these recommendations will be harder to put into clear language.

The community also asks that elevations of the 6th street facade be provided and that a perspective drawing me made showing the side of the building from the point of view from 7th street.

Best regards,

Drew Ronneberg
Community Recommendation #2 (Sent Wednesday, December 6, 2006)
Here is a list of recommendations regarding balconies, bay windows, fenestration, roof lines and the use of large treatments of glass, the store frontage and the rear facade.  Some of these we have already been discussed with Mr. Carter and we are looking forward to a fuller discussion on Sunday.  I don't think we will have any recommendations for topics that aren't addressed in the 1st email and this email.

Balconies

There are no or few examples of balconies on H Street, so members of the community went around the city to find other examples of balconies.  After this survey, we feel that balconies which are a natural part of the building have two characteristics

1) The looked supported rather than free-floating.  (We will bring pictures of this at the meeting)
2) They don't stick out excessively far. Mr. Carter referred to these balconies as "Juliet balconies".  Many buildings in DC have balconies that look like strange appendages because they are very deep. Shallower balconies are still functional and can be used for standing or seating.

We also recommend:

3) the balconies be masonry or wrought iron or have a stone bottom and wrought iron top, as these were the most successful examples of balconies that we saw in the city.  We will show examples on Sunday.

4) the current design has a mixture of interior and exterior balconies.  We think that the design should favor the appealing exterior balconies, as these are more visually interesting than interior balconies.  Also we recommend that only one type of balcony we used at the "top" of the building (preferably exterior).

5) We couldn't find examples of balconies in front of glass, and request pictures where this treatment has been successful.

Bay windows

The community is concerned about all-glass bay windows because of the example of Meridian place on the 500 block of Mass Ave NE.  Pictures of Meridian Place will be provided at the Sunday meeting.

Alternatives would be

1) masonry bays (good examples will be provided)
2) traditional bays (good examples will be provided)
3) square metal bays (good examples will be provided)

Windows- Sills and Lintels

The community is concerned that the building lacks a recognizable rhythm because the windows appear to have different widths and the sills and lintels are difficult to discern in the current rendering.

The design guidelines call for vertical windows and where there is a larger opening for the vertical windows to be "ganged" in groups of twos.  We recommend that all window openings be either of two standard widths, a single window width or the "ganged" window width.

Pictures of the new building on 14th and Park NW and the 3rd and H NE and the Jefferson building on 13th St NW will be provided at the meeting which provide interesting examples of such windows.

Large Uses of Glass Paneling

Currently, there are 2 large treatments of glass paneling.  The community thinks that the use of glass can make the building look like it lacks "mass" and that give the observer the impression that its facade is only a skin.

We recommend several alternatives:

1) Eliminate the large paneling of the glass to give the building a greater feeling of mass
2) Encourage the paneling to have the industrial look of the New Harris Teeter building on 3rd and H Street (line drawing will be provided at the meeting)
3) Encourage the use of the glass paneling to break of the building. Currently the building is broken up with the left-most tower and everything else.  The capstone on  the center glass panel ties these two halves together.  If the cap was eliminated, the building would look more like 3 buildings.

I know Mr. Carter wants to break the building up so that it doesn't look boring.  One possibility of doing this is to segment the building into 3 as mentioned above so that each unit has a regular rhythm, but that each of the 3 different have a slightly different design and rhythm.  The Ellington building on U St is a good example where the architect  used a different style for different parts of the same building.

Roofline

1.  The community would recommend modifications to the roof line, to satisfy the design requirement of a well-defined cornice/parapet feature and to better reconcile the roofline with architectural features of the surrounding neighborhood.  More specific discussion can occur on Sunday.

Retail Frontage

1.  The community would request further modification to the configuration of the retail space to improve marketability to retail tenants.  One example would be for the door to be recessed by 4-5' so that a shopper would have to walk past two window displays like in traditional storefronts.  Examples of storefronts will be shown on Sunday Dec 10th.

Rear Facade

1.  On the topic of the rear facade, the community is concerned about what appears to be protruding balcony enclosures.  These do not appear compatible with the surrounding architectural environment, and the community would ask that they be removed in favor of balcony designs to be discussed at the December 10 meeting.

2.  The community recommends pedestrian-scale streetlights along the alley to complement the landscaping of the green buffer area.

3.  The community requests appropriate modifications to the fenestration, sills, and lintels in the rear facade to complement similar features on the surrounding rowhouses.

4.  The community would like to see detailed renderings of the dimensions and design of the proposed railings/walls that will enclose patios/balconies on the top level facing G Street, 6th Street, and 7th Street.

5.  The community would request a modification of the southwestern most unit to correct points where the unit comes within ten feet or less of the property line.

6.  The community recommends that design modifications, to be discussed in further detail on December 10, apply to all facades, including the rear of the 9-story, 8-story, and 5-story portions of the building, along with the H Street, 6th Street, 7th Street, and G Street facades.

7.  The vertical columns on the rear facade are somewhat repetitive and monotonous.  The community requests some variation, repeating or alternating at regular intervals, among the vertical columns on the rear facade to maintain rhythm while avoiding monotony, similar to patterns of variation and repetition among rowhouse facades.

8.  The community would like to see a complete rendering or sketch of the proposed perimeter wall along the alleys (G Street, 6th Street & 7th Street) with any gates or access points included.

I know that is a lot of recommendations, but I think they will help strike a balance between the edginess Mr. Carter is trying to achieve and a design that speaks the architectural vocabulary of H Street. Finally, the community is very appreciative of the fact that Mr. Carter is willing to work with the community and we are looking forward to fruitful discussions on Sunday.

Best regards,

Drew Ronneberg

Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Community Outreach Committee (COC)

Minutes for November, 2006

The Committee convened at 7:30 PM, at the Church of the Lord Jesus Christ of the Apostolic Faith annex, 1235 C St. NE.

Attending COC members (quorum): Louis Barbash, Rose Williams
, Barbara Anderson, Elizabeth Nelson (chair)

Absent member: Astri Klievdal

I. 
Presentation by Greater Washington Sports Alliance

1. Christopher Browne of the Greater Washington Sports Alliance (GWSA) presented the organizations plans for the second annual DC Marathon.  This year the entire route will be inside the District of Columbia.  To minimize the impact on the community, the race has been scheduled for a Saturday (March 24, 2007) and will begin very early (7 a.m. – 1 p.m.).  The race will be limited to a total of 5,000 participants.  They will use “rolling closings” so that streets will be closed for only a short time.  Goodwill Industries has been contracted to clean the streets immediately behind the last runner and DPW will follow.  The GWSA supports eleven local sports-related charities.

2. Committee members felt that this would be a good opportunity to promote local businesses, schools and civic organizations and “show off” the neighborhood as a great place to live.  The Committee further feels that GWSA has made the necessary effort to minimize inconvenience to the community and that the proceeds will go to worthy causes.

3. Committee members agreed to facilitate communication with local schools who might want to participate, with local businesses, particularly those on H St., who may want to be listed in the program, and with local press to increase publicity. Keith Dowling, the race director, is particularly interested in with the H St. businesses and can be reached at kdowling@gwsportsalliance.com.

Committee recommendation (unanimous):  that ANC 6A send a letter in support of the street closing and invite GWSA to make a brief presentation at a future ANC 6A meeting.  Christopher Browne can be reached at CBrowne@gwsportsalliance.com to extend such an invitation.
II. 
Progress report on outreach to potential grant applicants

1. Mr. Barbash reported that he has been in discussions with Larry Kaufer of Sports on the Hill with respect to grant opportunities.  As yet, they have not submitted an actual grant application.

2. Ms. Nelson has not heard back from either the Gibbs or Eastern H.S. PTSAs.

III.
Website Update

1. The new version of the website is now in production.  No problems have been reported. Committee members will continue to test.

IV
Advertising 

1. The COC received quotes from The Hill Rag and Voice of the Hill to continue advertising into the New Year (same size, placement).  The quote from Voice of the Hill was for 10 issues.  We need to follow up on that; they have a new advertising contact, Mary Kay Williams.  The committee feels that it is money well spent to advertise in these publications plus it fulfills part of the ANC’s obligation to advertise.

2. Ms. Nelson will update the ads in, The Hill Rag and Voice of the Hill, to reflect any changes to the committee structure after it has been determined at the January ANC 6A meeting.  The expectation is that the ads will be ready to run in the February issues.

3. The committee also feels that an advertisement should be run again this year in the Fagon Guide.  While there were some problems getting the Guide to all households north of H St. last year, we understand that it will not be an issue this year.  The amount of money involved is not that great when one considers that the Guide is actually delivered to households.  And, while not every household keeps and uses the Guide, many do.  The other ANCs have been advertising in it.  So, the committee feels that, on balance, it is worth the money.

4. If the ANC approves, Ms. Nelson will prepare a draft ad for discussion at the December COC meeting.  It will then be e-mailed to the commissioners for their review.  It may also be presented at the January ANC meeting if the deadline for the Fagon Guide permits.

5. The COC considered the possibility of running a larger “recruitment” advertisement in The Hill Rag and Voice of the Hill.  However, there is only one committee, Alcohol Beverage Licensing (ABL), that is currently in need of members.  The committee felt that it is not worthwhile to run a recruitment ad just for one committee and that it is not a good idea to recruit for other committees given that we would not be able to accept any additional volunteers for those committees.  Instead, a message should be sent out on the local listservs that the ABL is in need of members.  A similar message can be posted on the website and an e-mail sent to the folks who signed up for the ANC 6A contact list.  Commissioners and committee chairs may also be aware of persons who have attended meetings in the past, are familiar with the issues and might be interested in further involvement.

6. The COC considered running some other larger (than the current monthly version) advertisement that would highlight some of the topics that the ANC is addressing in an effort to stimulate interest in ANC 6A activities.  However, the staff reporters for both The Hill Rag and Voice of the Hill.already provide more coverage than an ad would provide.  Plus their coverage is more credible than a paid advertisement and is free.  So, the committee does not recommend advertising for this purpose, either.  The regular advertisement and the news items alert new residents to the work of the ANC including the committees and provide the information they need to make contact if they want to be more involved  If any committees are eliminated, an invitation encouraging community participation will be substituted for that space in the advertisements in The Hill Rag and Voice of the Hill. .  Voice of the Hill volunteered an estimate of $821.95 for a full page ad.  We have not asked The Hill Rag for an estimate as we are not recommending that such an ad be purchased.

ANC6A Public Safety Committee Meeting

Sherwood Recreation Center

Wednesday, November 15, 2006

Committee members present:  Joe Bellino, Stephanie Nixon, Laura Brown

Commissioners present: None

Committee members absent: Raphael Marshall, Michael Seneco, Mark Laisch 

Community members present: Nick Perry, Robert Widolff, Ed Teale

DC Government: Alphonso Coles (MPD), Maria Barner (DPR)

Ms. Nixon called the meeting to order at 7:15 pm.

The committee, as a whole, can be reached at ANC6A_Public_Safety_Committee@yahoogroups.com.  

Deputy Mayor Positions:
The committee and the public discussed the potential abolishment of the deputy mayor positions and what our Deputy Mayor of Public Safety does.  Mayor-elect Fenty has a new communications director, Carey Brooks.  

Crime Emergency Legislation and CCTV:

Residents and committee members discussed feelings about the cameras.  There were questions about whether the cameras are better able to ID people.  A committee member suggested leaving signs up whether the cameras are off or on. It still remains to be seen whether the cameras are actually effective.  However, all agreed that cameras can disrupt the criminal ability.  The committee and public felt that the cameras should stay with the following:

Motion: 

· At least 1 year additional to evaluate the effectiveness of the cameras utilizing independent and dependent sources

· Have SOD check the cameras in response to reports of crimes,  911 calls, officer report of crimes, or relevant court proceedings – in addition to what is already done

· If the council makes a decision before the letter goes from the ANC, then request in the letter that the cameras are reinstated.

· Invoke “great weight”

Membership: Change Commissioner Raphael Marshall to an ex-officio committee member to protect committee quorum.

Sherwood and Rosedale Recreation Centers: Maria Barner:  The Recreation Centers will be operating 10-4 pm over the holidays, and there will be no registration fee for programming.  Ms. Barner mentioned that she is working on getting signs for the parking lot with regards to who can park there – for DPR.  Dpr.dc.gov. On December 9 there will be a pompom competition at Eastern HS.

New public safety employee:
In December, Lt McInnis (PSA 102) will be retiring.

New US Attorney for 1D Rikki McCoy, Rikki.McCoy@usdoj.gov
Maury Elementary School Fence: Send letter with pictures from before.  The committee voted to ask Commissioner Alberti and Elizabeth Nelson to write the letters as they did the first round.

December meeting:  The committee voted to meet in December

Crime statistics:
Mr. Bellino reported on MPD’s policy about releasing crime statistics for a specific address, even specific groups of addresses.  Mr. Bellino spoke to Ronald Harris, Assistant General Council for MPD who stated that this information could be retrieved via a FOIA request and that fees go in with a copying request.  The basic concern was that MPD does not know the person receiving the information. The reason is because of privacy with concern about the people in the residence.  

MPD will release specific address related information to DCRA, DC ABRA, and other government entities but not to the ANC.  The Assistant General Council for MPD told Mr. Bellino that he will not release the information to ANCs because ANCs are only one person.  ANC does not have any preferred standing.  They will not release the information for an individual.  Often when this committee requests information with regards to specific properties it is to know whether something is needed to protect public safety at these properties.  

The statistics do not include juveniles.  Mr. Bellino relayed that the Assistant General Council stated that the ANC can file a formal FOIA request and that they would consider a fee waiver because this is the ANC.  

Motion:
· Letter to be sent for change of general operational procedure/policy relating to release of crime stats

· ANC requests that receive approval by local PSA Lieutenants for the validity/appropriateness of the requests given the weight of the data provided by the public to the ANC and/or MPD may receive crime statistics for a specific location.

1500 b/0 Gales Street NE:

Transportation committee supported the petition signed by almost all residents on the 1500 b/o Gales St NE.  The committee said that they supported the use of a traffic calming study and rumble strips vs speed bumps.  The ANC approved the petition as written with speed bump requests.  Committee to check to ensure the petition was sent forward to DDot.  Request was public safety related.

Respectfully submitted by Stephanie Nixon.
****DRAFT****

DATE

Dr. Clifford B. Janey

District of Columbia Public Schools

825 North Capitol St. NE

Washington D.C.  20002

Dear Dr. Janey:

We have not yet received a reply to our letter dated May 15, 2005 (attached).  We continue to be concerned about the status of the chain link fencing around Maury Elementary School.  As previously noted, the fence is not continuous on the 12th Place NE side.  This allows unauthorized access to the playground.  As a result, vandalism and criminal activity continue to be a problem for both the school and its neighbors.  Also, as shown in the documentation accompanying our earlier correspondence (attached), the existing chain link can easily be cut through.

We reiterate the need for complete iron fencing around all sides of the school and would appreciate continued attention to the after-hours activities that take place on the playground.

Sincerely,

Joseph Fengler

***DRAFT***

Date

Councilmember Sharon Ambrose

Councilmember - Ward 6 

1350 Pennsylvania Ave., NW, #102

Washington, DC 20004

Councilmember Phil Mendelson

1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Suite 402

Washington, DC 20004
Dear Councilmembers Ambrose and Mendelson:

At its regularly scheduled meeting on December 14, 2006, with a quorum present, our Commission voted [____] to request that Councilmembers vote to continue the crime cameras enacted with crime emergency legislation for at least one year to allow enough time to evaluate the efficacy of the cameras using independent and dependent evaluators.  

We further request that you invoke legislation allowing review of cameras by the Special Operations Division of MPD in response to the following events: (1) 911 calls reporting violent crimes, (2) any crime that may have been on camera whether violent or non-violent, and (3) when such review might be relevant to court proceedings.

We realize the vote on said legislation is occurring in early December 2006 and if the CCTV system was discontinued before receipt of this letter, we would appreciate reconsideration of these cameras.  We respectfully request that that you strongly consider our community’s request.  If you have any questions, please contact ANC 6A Public Safety Committee Chair, Stephanie Nixon, at (202)222-8570.

On behalf of the Commission,

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

CC: Tommy Wells, Commander Diane Groomes, Chief Charles Ramsey, Commander Kathy Lanier

***DRAFT***

Date

General Counsel

Metropolitan Police Department

Terrence Ryan

300 Indiana Ave., NW

Room 4115

Washington, DC 20001

terry.ryan@dc.gov
Dear General Counsel Ryan:

At its regularly scheduled meeting on December 14, 2006, with a quorum present, our Commission voted [____] to request that the General Counsel at MPD change the recently implemented operational policy with regards to the release of crime statistics for specific addresses from allowing release without FOIA requests to requiring FOIA requests for all non-government requests including ANCs.  

We understand and respect concerns for privacy of individuals at various addresses, but would appreciate special allowances for ANC FOIA requests.  Often ANCs are asked to weigh in on various community projects (e.g., housing), crime (e.g., nuisance properties), etc.  To fully understand what may be involved, we need the crime statistics for specific addresses, if requested.  

Accordingly, we respectfully request that the current policy be modified.  One suggestion for the modification follows: ANC requests that receive approval by local PSA Lieutenants for the validity/appropriateness of the requests given the weight of the data provided by the public to the ANC and/or MPD may receive crime statistics for a specific location.

We respectfully request that that you strongly consider our community’s request.  If you have any questions, please contact ANC 6A Public Safety Committee Chair, Stephanie Nixon, at (202)222-8570.

On behalf of the Commission,

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

CC: Assistant Chief Brian Jordan, Chief Charles Ramsey, Deputy Mayor of Public Safety and Justice, Mayor-Elect Adrian Fenty, Commander Kathy Lanier
ANC 6A Transportation Committee Meeting

Capitol Hill Towers (900 G Street NE)

November 27, 2006

I. Call meeting to order at 7:05 pm

A. Committee members present: Lance Brown, Jennifer Flather, DeLania Hardy, Diane Hoover, Sean Lovitt, Omar Mahmud (Chair), Claire Rodriguez, Bill Schultheiss, Marlon Smoker, Warner Sterling

B. Committee members absent: Aryeh Fishman, Victor McKoy

C. In attendance from Mount Moriah Baptist Church were Messrs. James Burrell and Willard Poteet.

II. Committee and community members in attendance introduced themselves. 

III. Announcements

A. Mr. Mahmud announced that the Metro Regional Bus Conference will be held on November 30, 2006 from 8 am to 4 pm at the Marriott Bethesda North Hotel & Conference Center (5701 Marinelli Road, North Bethesda, MD)

B. Mr. Mahmud announced that there will be a DDOT meeting regarding proposed regulations for valet parking on, December 7, 2006 from 6 to 8 pm in the 2nd Floor Community Conference Room, Reeves Center (2000 14th St., NW)

IV. New Business

A. Request by Mount Moriah Baptist Church (1636 E. Capitol Street NE) to install sign on church property – presentation by architect James Burrell

1. Mr. Burrell gave the committee a presentation regarding the shape and size of the sign using computer animation and passed out marketing materials from the sign manufacturer.

2. Mr. Burrell informed the committee the church proposes to use a digital electronic bulletin board that will allow it to change the text and other content of the sign as necessary.  The sign will have a black background with color text.

3. Mr. Burrell explained to the committee that the church is seeking a variance to build a sign on the church’s property. He is presenting this request to the committee because the church must get ANC approval before it can request the variance from DDOT’s Public Space Sign Committee.  

4. According to Mr. Burrell, the proposed sign meets all public space guidelines (must be no more than 4’ X 5’in size and have a 45’ setback from the curve, among other requirements) except for those regulating shape and orientation.  The church is requesting to change the shape of the sign from a flat front and back to an L-shaped design so that traffic coming from both 16th Street and E. Capitol Street can view the sign.  Mr. Burrell also noted that the church lies outside of the Capitol Hill historic preservation zone.

5. Members of the committee asked several questions regarding the sign model the church will use, the brightness of the text and animation (if any), hours of use, and whether approval from the surrounding neighborhood had been sought.

6. Mr. Burrell explained that the adjacent blocks are occupied by a school and an abandoned housing development that will soon be redeveloped (the church has met with the developer and built a relationship, but has yet to discuss this particular issue).  Along the south side of E. Capitol Street and a little further down the block, there are a few occupied houses.  He went on to inform the committee the church has yet to pick the sign model it will use, so he is not able to share that information with the committee at the time.

7. The committee discussed a proposed letter approving the church’s sign request and concluded it could only give a qualified endorsement at the time since it lacked information necessary to give a full endorsement.

8. The committee informed Mr. Burrell that:

a. it was concerned any affected neighbors may not have had adequate notice to voice any objection to the sign;

b. it would like further clarity on the brightness of the sign (the committee suggested knowing the model to be used would be helpful);

c. it would like to review the draft application the church would be submitting to make an assessment of what exactly it would be approving.

9. Since the church’s representatives indicated they would prefer an unqualified endorsement letter from the ANC for their application, the committee and the church decided it would be best to review this matter again during the committee’s December meeting.  At that time, Mr. Burrell agreed to provide the committee with more clarity on the exact sign model to be used (brightness, display size, etc.) and a draft application.  Jennifer Flather agreed to track down the applicable regulations and to work with Mr. Mahmud on notifying any affected neighbors that we will be considering this request at our December meeting.

10. Mr. Burrell also informed the committee the contact person on the DDOT Sign Committee is Donna Hanasik.

B. The committee decided to reschedule the December meeting to December 18th at 7 pm.  The meeting location will be Capitol Hill Towers unless notified otherwise.

V. Updates

A. DDOT’s proposed timetable for changing 17th and 19th from one-way to two-way streets – Lance Brown

1. Mr. Brown spoke with Chris Delfs at DDOT and confirmed that DDOT will be working on making Constitution and Independence two-way streets before 17th and 19th because Constitution and Independence will be easier to convert. 

2. Mr. Brown also reported that the Capitol Hill Transportation Study (CHTS) Report will soon be issued and the planning phase be completed. Now DDOT needs to have funds appropriated specifically for the project. However, no money will be awarded until October 2007 so construction cannot begin on any CHTS projects until 2008. 

3. Following issuance of the final report, DDOT will send a letter to the ANCs asking for feedback.  After speaking with Chris Delfs, Mr. Brown feels this may be the best time to give our input on prioritization of projects in the plan.

4. The committee decided to take a look at this issue again in January, after it has had a chance to receive the final CHTS report. 

B. Additional car share spaces in ANC 6A – DeLania Hardy and Omar Mahmud

1. Mr. Mahmud indicated he has contacted MPD about enforcement and MPD is very interested in working with the community on this issue.  However, there are no actionable items at this time. 

2. Ms. Hardy spoke with Flexcar and Zipcar about finding additional spaces.  Representatives from the two companies had the following recommendations: 

a. Consider high density areas for new spots, contact DDOT concerning recommended sites, contact our city councilman, and avoid street/snow cleaning routes.

3. Mr. Mahmud indicated he sent a request for car sharing space suggestions to ANC Commissioners, but did not receive any feedback.

C. Enforcement of double parking restrictions on H Street – Omar Mahmud

1. Mr. Mahmud reported that the ANC has received a response to our letter from Commander Groomes.  The letter (also posted to the ANC 6A listserv) indicates the police will pay special attention to this issue by informing the beat patrol to pay special attention to double parking enforcement on H Street.

D. Additional parking on H Street

1. Great Streets has proposed using H Street NE Tax Increment Financing (TIF) to help develop off street parking along the corridor.  TIF is a tax on the merchants that is pooled together to finance any number of activities such as a BID (Business Improvement District).

2. Mr. Schultheiss informed the committee we need to encourage shared parking agreements with parking lot owners in the area (Autozone, Heckinger Mall, any new parking structure, etc). Businesses in general can be opposed to this because it’s a liability and costs more money, but the committee will need to be very active to ensure shared parking is available as H Street continues to grow.

3. Mr. Schultheiss indicated his intent to work on this issue when he becomes a ANC commissioner in January.

4. Regarding the new valet regulations being proposed by DDOT, Mr. Mahmud indicated we should stay abreast of developments on this front to determine how the new regulations will impact H Street and other surrounding commercial zones.

5. Mr. Schultheiss suggested we be aware of valet parking taking up residential parking in the surrounding neighborhoods.

E. Ms. Hoover reported that the Safety Committee did not discuss the H and 8th MPD enforcement issue at its last meeting.

VI. Assign Tasks/Duties for Committee Members (5 minutes)

A. Mr. Mahmud will contact the SMD member in the Mount Moriah Baptist Church’s neighborhood, Commissioner Ibangha, to solicit neighborhood opinion on the church’s proposed sign.

B. Ms. Flather will contact the DDOT Public Space committee to determine which regulations govern the church’s sign request.

C. Ms. Hardy will try to attend the hearing on DDOT’s proposed regulations on valet parking.

D. Collectively, the committee will start thinking about solutions to parking concerns along H Street.  Mr. Schultheiss indicated he would take the lead on this issue and email the committee an initial set of recommendations for discussion at a future committee meeting.

VII. Meeting adjourned at 8:35 pm


For more information – visit our website at www.anc6a.org
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